## December 2021, High School Safety Meeting Minutes

## Safety Committee Members

Robert Christine\*
Anthony Henry\*
Laird Ihle
Osheanna Lonergan\*
Mattias van 't Hoenderdaal\*
Jason Magditch\*
Adam Kukowski
Jill West\*

## \*In Attendance

The following items were discussed at the Safety Committee Meeting held on December 15, 2021:

- Reviewed and discussed employee accident reports.
- Reviewed minutes from November 17, 2021 meeting.
- High School concerns:
  - Would like to move doorbell & camera to the base/exterior of the main entrance ramp door, identifying visitors prior to their entry into the building. Rob requested Jason write up the details of this request for discussion with Nancianne & Dr. Harner.
  - Cameras: there are a few blind spots in the building, would like additional cameras installed for better coverage.
  - Rear parking lot: Students are damaging staff cars, they would like the lot striped to clearly delineate student parking areas versus staff only parking.
  - Bleachers: recent inspection showed deficiencies.
  - Would like to explore vape detection devices for the bathrooms.
  - Science labs do not have hot water; teachers would like confirmation the emergency showers work.
  - One of the fire doors do not close when drills are conducted.
  - The TV in the main vestibule does not load menu items when selected.
  - Admin would like a projector set up in the commons to match the projector set up in the library.
- A building inspection of HS was conducted:
  - No issues noted that weren't addressed in the concerns.